Earl G. Brown, M.D. Commisioner, Department of Health Nassau County Court House Mineola, N. Y.

Dear Doctor Brown:

I am mighty happy to receive your letter of July 3rd, and beg your pardon for not being prompt with my reply.

Just received a letter from Bobby yesterday and he is being shipped out from San Francisco to points west this weekend. The rest of the dope on Bob and Mit are in the Rebounds. When I recall your little tots of several years back and now see that Josephine has doubtless shipped out by now and that Richard was over in Germany makes me realize that time marches on.

I wish that I had time to write you more but being Governor of Rotary district 123 and having the district assembly meeting at Manhattan on Monday July 23rd causes me to curtain my desire for a longer epistle.

With every good wish to you and yours, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: MEH